		
Minutes of the Dundee Memorial Park Association Board of Director’s meeting – Monday, Oct 1, 2018

Present: Peter Manhart, Mary Green, Jim Mulhall, Sara Nelson, Eli McNichols, Dave Schinzel, Steven Bloodworth, Molly Romero

Absent: Wiff Farrell, Rodney Olden, Sarah Paesl, Eric Kaplan, Frannie Teply, Adam Langdon, Matt Dwyer, Emily Moody.

No guests.  

Peter Manhart called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm

Honoree plaque – Molly Romero presented the information regarding the proposed plaque to honor Dundee residents that have made significant contributions of service to the neighborhood and the DMPA.  Molly circulated the Signworks proposal for the plaque which would be free standing, made of either brushed aluminum or bronze, with the ability to add names as appropriate, with the understanding the level of service is a high bar and names would be added only when that level of service is met and recognized.  The proposed location is near the streetcar wall, southeast of the wall and the bench, directly opposite the plaque honoring contributors to the wall.  Molly has ben trying to obtain city approval for the plaque’s placement.
The board was unanimous about choosing the bronze rather than the aluminum.  The board discussed finding a location that would have more foot traffic, asking that the issue be put on the agenda for next month, with board members developing site options along Underwood in the business district.
The Signworks proposal for the bronze is $2,145 (plus permit fees) with each nameplate costing $375.
 
Tree planting – Dave Schinzel gave an update on the tree planting project for this year.  MNA received a $10,000 grant from the Trees for Nebraska Towns fund, from the Statewide Arboretum. DMPA will receive $5,000 of that grant, with planting 17 trees on Oct 27, 2018, mostly along Farnam where the city had removed trees and the DMPA had removed the remaining stumps, using the Mayor’s grant to fund the removals (costing $100 per stump).

Happy Hollow – Dodge Island – Dave Schinzel gave an update on the island that has been so difficult to maintain.  He said that Martin Janousek of Leo Daly has offered to develop a lower maintenance design for the island on a pro bono basis.

Bucky’s – there is a Planning Board meeting on Wednesday, Oct 3, 2018 to consider the Bucky’s application to change the zoning of the lot to its south from residential to business.  Peter will attend the meeting to oppose the change and said he expects BJ Reed and other neighbors to be there to voice opposition as well.

The DMPA meeting for Oct 11, 2018 – Peter confirmed it would be a candidates’ forum, arranged in the same manner as for the primaries. He listed the candidates who had responded that they will attend.  He asked David to try to obtain sample ballots to give to people attending.

Reduced meeting schedule – The issue of quarterly meetings was again discussed, with no action taken.  Identifying which months would be best for meetings included a discussion of January, March, May, September, October, and November, a total of six.  Without formal action, there seemed to be a preference for four meetings, eliminating September and November.  This issue will be discussed again at the next board meeting.  It was agreed that the change should take place at the beginning of 2019.

Concerning a home sale – Eli mentioned that the house at 909 N. 51st Street had sold to Heartland Healing Center, a business. She was concerned that a business, in violation of zoning laws, might operate in the home.  She said we should pay attention to assure it would be used as a residential rental and not as a business.

Street pole repainting – Steven informed the board that the pricing on the W. S. Bunch proposal he had obtained would be good until spring.  The proposal provides for preparing (stripping) and painting lamp posts for $175 each.  He suggested that we do one immediately in order to evaluate the quality of the work, and requested authorization for the expenditure.  Molly so moved and Jim seconded.  It was unanimously approved.

Volunteers – there was discussion about how to match volunteers with tasks that need volunteers.  It was agreed that the DMPA needs a position of Volunteer Coordinator who would develop a system to make efficient use of the lists of people willing to help.  Peter agreed to take on the task after his term as president expires in May 2019.  

Expired terms – Molly brought a spreadsheet that showed which board members terms had expired, based on information she acknowledged may be out dated.  Confirming that board positions are for three-year terms, with expiration dates designated as May 31, it appeared that most of the board terms had expired.  Of the board members present, Peter, Sara, Molly, and Mary had terms expiring in May 2017; and Eli and Dave had terms expiring in May 2018.  All were asked if they were willing to serve another term, extended from the date their terms expired.  All said they were.  Jim moved and Steven seconded that the board members present be elected to those extensions.  It was approved unanimously.  There are four board members who were not present who will be asked to continue serving.  All four have terms that expired in May 2018:  Rodney, Frannie, Wiff and Sarah P.  When those board members are present, or otherwise asked if they are willing to continue, the board can take action to extend their terms.

Minutes recorded by Molly Romero

Adjourned at 8:30 pm
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